
 
 
 

The Nottinghamshire County Council (Annesley Road and Wighay Road, 
Hucknall. Main Street, Waterloo Road and Wighay Road Linby) (30 M.P.H. 

Speed Limit) Restricted Road Order 2017 (7195) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make an 
Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 the effect of which will be:- 
 
No person shall drive any vehicle at a speed exceeding 30 miles per hour on the following 
lengths of road (a restricted road) at Hucknall in the District of Ashfield and at Linby in the 
Borough of Gedling:- 
 
 (i) Length of Annesley Road at Hucknall in the District of Ashfield 
 
from a point 45 metres south-east of the centre line with its junction with Wighay Road in a 
north-westerly direction to a point 67 metres north-west of the give way line to the 
roundabout junction with Wighay Road (as measured along the north-eastern kerb line).To 
include the whole of the roundabout junction with Wighay Road. 
 
(ii) Length of Main Street at Linby in the Borough of Gedling 
 
from the centre point of the splitter island at its roundabout junction with Wighay Road in a 
north-easterly direction for a distance of 38 metres (as measured along the centre line). 
 
(iii) Length of Wighay Road at Hucknall in the District of Ashfield and at Linby in the 
Borough of Gedling. 
 
from the roundabout junction with Annesley Road, Hucknall in a north-easterly direction to 
its roundabout junction with Main Street, Linby. 
 
(iv) Length of Waterloo Road at Linby in the Borough of Gedling. 
 
from the centre of the splitter island at its roundabout junction with Wighay Road in a south-
westerly direction for a distance of 48 metres (as measured along the centre line). 
 
Relevant documents may be inspected at the following addresses or by visiting the following 
NCC website - consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk 
 
(a) The Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham  
 NG2 7QP. 
(b) Hucknall Library, South Street, Hucknall, Nottinghamshire, NG15 7BS 
 
Written objections (stating grounds and quoting ref: 7195) must be received by me by the 
10th day of November 2017. 
 
The proposed 30mph speed limit is being introduced to reflect the changing nature of the 
road due to the new housing development on the north side of Wighay Road. The new 
development will mean that there are more vehicles turning into and out of the estate and 
more pedestrians crossing Wighay Road. 
 
Improvements Manager 
TBH - Major Projects and Improvements 
Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall 
West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
 
or by e-mail – TMconsultation@nottscc.gov.uk 


